
REGULAR meeting of the Board of Public Safety was held on Thursday, December 12, 2013, at 

 9:00 a.m. at the City Building, 82 Main Street, Hornell, NY. 

 

PRESENT:  Deputy Mayor Heather Kaszynski, Commissioners George Huffsmith and Dave 

Sengstock, Police Chief Ted Murray, Fire Chief Dan Smith, Codes Officer Bud Burdett, City 

Clerk Barbara M. Perrott. 

  

AND FROM THE MEDIA:  Jeff Cole, Evening Tribune and Billy Murphy, WLEA   

  

ALSO PRESENT:  Dave Parmley 

 

ABSENT:   

 

By Sengstock/Huffsmith 

RESOVLED,  that the minutes of the last meeting held 11/14/2013 be approved as read. 

Carried - Ayes all ( X ) 

 

By  Huffsmith/Sengstock  

RESOVLED,  that the Reports of Fire, Ambulance, Codes and Police be approved and 

ordered filed. 

Carried - Ayes all ( X ) 

 

By  Sengstock/Huffsmith 

RESOLVED, that claims in the amount of $323,053.18 be approved and paid as audited. 

Carried - Ayes all ( X ) 

 

Chief Smith updated the board on the incident at the High School this week. 16 students 

were transported to the hospital after becoming ill at the Jr. High School. Smith commended 

the High School and St. James Emergency Room for their response to the issue. 

 

Code Officer Burdett updated the board on the outcome of a court issue dealing with a fire 

on East Ave. in the fall. The tenant had disabled the smoke detectors in her apartment. 

Judge Cole fined her and sentenced her to 15 days in jail. 

 

Chief Murray said that the Ford Interceptor has arrived and will be on the road in the next 

month. Murray also reported that Officer Day will start the police academy in Corning next 

month. 

 

 

By Sengstock/Huffsmith 

RESOLVED, that this meeting adjourn at 9:10 am. 

Carried - Ayes all (X) 

 

____________________________    _____________________________ 

Heather Kaszynski      Barbara M. Perrott 

Deputy Mayor      City Clerk 


